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118 North Clark Street
Chicago, IL

PROPOSED AGREEMENT (TRANSPORTATION AND HIGHWAYS)

Department:  Department of Transportation and Highways

Other Part(ies):  Globetrotters Engineering Corporation, Chicago, Illinois

Request:  Execute a Professional Consultant Services Agreement

Goods or Services:  Professional Engineering Consultant Services for Preliminary Engineering

Location:  134th Street from Halsted St to Marsden Drive in the Village of Riverdale, Illinois

Section Number:  16-13433-00-RP

Federal Project Number: M-4003(788)

State Job Number: P-91-397-16

County Board District:  5

Centerline Mileage:  0.3 miles

Agreement Period:  One (1) Year

Agreement Number(s):  N/A

Fiscal Impact:
$226,000.00 ($113,000.00 to be reimbursed from FHWA and $113,000.00 to be reimbursed from the State of Illinois)

Accounts:  Corporate Business Units (EDP: 811601 & STP: 811602 Accounts)

Summary: The Agreement between Cook County and Globetrotters Engineering Corporation is for Globetrotters
Engineering Corporation to provide Cook County Professional Consultant Services for Preliminary Engineering work on
roadway improvements along 134th Street between Halsted Street and Marsden Drive in the Village of Riverdale, Illinois.
Globetrotters Engineering Corporation was selected through Competitive Qualification Based Selection (QBS) in
accordance with the Cook County Office of Procurement Ordinance. Since there is Federal fund participation with this
roadway improvement, the Agreement is required by the State of Illinois to be approved by the President of the Cook
County Board of Commissioners and the County Clerk.

The total costs for the Professional Consultant Services for Preliminary Engineering is at a maximum of $226,000.00
where the Federal Highway Authority (FHWA) will pay up to a maximum of $113,000.00 and the State of Illinois will
pay up to a maximum of $113,000.00 toward the costs. Currently, Cook County’s Motor Fuel Tax funds are not
anticipated to be used for this work.

The Agreement outlines the detailed Scope of Work to be performed by Globetrotters Engineering Corporation for 134th

Street roadway improvements, which is needed to protect the public investment in the highway system to provide safe
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Street roadway improvements, which is needed to protect the public investment in the highway system to provide safe
and sustainable transportation infrastructure and support the development of the regional economy in accordance with
both of the Department’s Long Range Transportation Plan Connecting Cook County and Complete Streets Policy
Ordinance.

Board of Commissioners of Cook County Printed on 4/3/2022Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

